
  

Issue 5: w/c Monday 6 October 2025 – Week 2 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 

In this week’s bulletin, it is good to be able to welcome back the ‘In The Loop’ group, our club that offers 
support for students who have any form of hearing loss or impairment. In The Loop provides an 
opportunity for students to meet together. In previous years, this group has done much to raise awareness 
of hearing issues, both in our own school and in the wider community. My thanks to Mrs Kemp for her 
excellent leadership of this group, for the steadfast support and encouragement she gives our students, 
and for the friendly and constructive advice she gives to me and my colleagues.  

Mrs Kemp is also coordinating the preparations for our Remembrance Ceremony, to be held on Tuesday 
11 November. This year, students from our school will also be contributing to the Gateshead Field of 
Remembrance.  

For parents and carers of students in Year 9, please see the message from Miss Zand about the 
residential trip to Lockerbie Manor in July 2026. We believe this will provide a great opportunity for 
students to enjoy a real alternative to school work – fun-filled outdoor activities that also develop self-
confidence and teamwork skills. We have a few spaces still available for this trip.  

I also want to signpost our academy production, Singin’ in the Rain Junior, for which we have our first 
weekend rehearsal this Sunday, 5 October. Cast members will already have had a letter from Miss Brown. 
Thank you to all the cast, and to Miss Brown, Mrs Hall, Mrs Wilson and Mrs Gray for their hard work in 
preparing what I know will be a wonderful show! We have a cast of 102 students, which is one of the 
largest in my time at the academy. Tickets have been on sale for a week, and as I write this newsletter 
there are just a few left for Friday night, with more for the other nights still available. I encourage you to buy 
your tickets very soon.  

With all good wishes, 

Yours faithfully, 

Dr Andrew Fowler 
Principal 

 



 

In The Loop 
On Wednesday 8 October we will hold the first 
meeting of this academic year of ‘In The Loop’, 
a club for any student with hearing loss, 
whether they use a hearing aid or not, to enable 
the students to get to know each other, to 
support each other, and to work together to 
raise awareness of how our school and the 
wider community can  be more ‘deaf aware’. 
 
In The Loop meet once a half term. If you feel 
that your son or daughter would benefit from 
the support offered by In The Loop, and that I 
maya not already be aware of them, please 
email me at jkemp@lordlason.academy, or ask 
your son or daughter to speak with me directly. 
 
Mrs J Kemp 
HI Coordinator and Cover Supervisor 
 

 
 

In The Loop 
We are ‘hear’ to support each other 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    
 

Year 9 Residential Trip: Lockerbie 
Manor – 1 to 3 July 2026  
We still have limited spaces available for our exciting Year 9 
residential trip to Lockerbie Manor in summer 2026 
 
This is a fantastic opportunity for students to enjoy a wide 
range of adventurous activities while building confidence, 
resilience, and independence before heading into Year 10. 
 
The trip includes the following: 

• Return coach travel to Lockerbie Manor  
• 3 days and 2 nights fully catered accommodation in 

the pod village and manor house 

• All necessary personal protective equipment (PPE) 
hire (e.g., waterproofs, helmets, life jackets, etc.) 

• Qualified activity instructors and 24/7 group leader 
supervision 

• Travel insurance (this is for the duration of the trip only 
and it does not cover personal possessions) 
 

The fun-filled, multi-activity programme will include 
activities such as fencing, archery, axe throwing, 
climbing wall and abseiling, high all aboard, obstacle 
course, zip wire, high ropes and low ropes, mountain 
biking, canoeing, kayaking, stand-up paddleboarding, 
and raft building. 

If you wish to explore the venue and learn more about 
Lockerbie Manor, please visit the following link: 
https://www.manoradventure.com/lockerbie-
manor.php. 

To secure a space for your child, make a non-refundable 
deposit payment of £50 via ParentPay by no later than 
Friday 10 October 2025. Look for the fund 
‘Lockerbie2026’. Please note that the full balance of 
payment must be paid by 15 May 2026. 

If you require any further information or details, please 
contact the year team on using the following details and 
we will be happy to help: 

ahodgson@lordlawson.academy (Year Leader) or 
bzand@lordlawson.academy (Deputy Year Leader). 

Miss B Zand 
Deputy Year Leader 
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Springwell Village 
Community Venue 
Thank you to Springwell Village Community 
Venue for their kind donation of headsets to 
the academy. The headsets will be put to 
good use in our reading intervention 
sessions, designed to boost literacy skills 
across the student body. 
 
Springwell Village Community Venue hosts 
activities for all ages and we are very 
grateful that their continued community 
spirit has been generously extended to our 
Academy. 
 
If you are interested in learning more about 
the activities, regular and seasonal, that the 
venue hosts, please visit their website via 
the following link:  https://svcv.co.uk/  
 
Miss B Dixon 
Librarian 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

GCSE Dance Updates 
Congratulations to all Year 11 GCSE Dance students 
who completed the first of their dance exams this week, 
performing their two solo dance phrases 'Breathe' and 
'Flux'. 
 
All students did an amazing job throughout the exam and 
should be extremely proud of themselves, as I am of 
them. We now move ahead to focus on the duet / trio 
performances and choreography assessment.  
 
Please note that to support preparations for the Academy 
Production Year 11 GCSE Dance and GCSE Drama 
Friday evening revision sessions will not run on Friday 10, 
Friday 17 or Friday 24 October. These session will 
recommence on Friday 7 November and be offered for 
the rest of the academic year.  
 
For any further information about GCSE Dance at Lord 
Lawson please contact Miss Brown, Subject Leader 
Performing Arts via email at 
sbrown@lordlawson.academy  
Register now!  
 
Miss S Brown 
Subject Leader – Performing Arts 
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Academy Production: Singin’ In The Rain Junior – Tuesday 21 
to Friday 24 October 2025, 7pm 
Tickets for our academy production, Singin' in the Rain Junior, are now on general sale and can be 
purchased for £6.00 from the academy reception. Please note that tickets are non- refundable and are 
not transferable. Should you require any adjustment or assistance for access or seating in the main hall, 
please contact me via email at sbrown@lordlawson.academy as soon as tickets are purchased and I will 
be happy to discuss you request. 
 
Singin' in the Rain Junior promises to be a wonderful performance; please ensure to purchase your tickets 
soon to avoid any disappointment of what is sure to be a sell-out week of shows. 
 
Cast Update 
Congratulations to all of our Singin' in the Rain Junior cast who continue to work extremely hard and bring 
all of the joy to rehearsals. You are doing an amazing job and creating a special production.  
 
During Wednesday's rehearsal, Year 7 received an additional costume letter with details that should 
answer any remaining questions regarding specific Year 7 costume requirements.  
 
This Sunday, 5 October, is the first of two Sunday rehearsal days from 10am to 4pm. All cast members 
have had numerous letters containing the relevant details. Students must arrive promptly from 9.50am 
for a 10am registration and start. After 10.15am, the academy reception doors will be locked and there 
will be no members of staff on the reception doors and latecomers will be unable to access the 
rehearsal.  
 
Students wishing to perform in Singin' in the Rain must attend both Sunday rehearsals, failure to do so 
will lead to the student being withdrawn from the production.  
 
Students must have a packed lunch, plenty of snacks and refreshments for the rehearsal day, as they are 
unable to leave the academy for the duration of the rehearsal. I also advise students bring a number of 
warm layers of clothing to ensure their warmth and comfort during the rehearsal.  
 
Students must bring all of their required costumes to rehearsal this Sunday so we can complete a 
costume check. They should also bring a small box with a lid, e.g. a shoebox, which must have their name 
on it. This will be used to store their costumes and props throughout the day. 
 
If you have any questions about Singin' in the Rain Junior, please contact me via email at 
sbrown@lordlawson.acadmey and I will be happy to help.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Miss S Brown 
Subject Leader – Performing Arts  
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Secondary School Admissions 

This information is for any parents/carers who have primary school aged children who are looking to apply to a 
secondary school.  
 
Gateshead Council recognises that your child’s education is one of the most important aspects of their life. It 
influences their formative years and their future. We know how important it is that you receive as much 
information as possible about the school admissions process. 
 
We recommend that you apply for a school place using Gateshead Councils online school admissions system 
where you can also access all the information. You can apply online at:  
www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 

 
 

http://www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions


 



 

 



  



  
 Calendar Dates and Upcoming 

Events for the Autumn Term 
Date      Event 
 
Thursday 16 October Year 7 Parents’ evening – this is an in-person event and appointments are to 

be made via SchoolCloud 
 
Tuesday 21 to Friday 24 Evening Performances of the Academy Production: Singin’ In The Rain, Jr – 
October tickets are now on sale from school reception 
 
Friday 24 October Last day of term for staff and students – school finishes as normal at 3.20pm 
 
Monday 3 November Staff and students return to school at 8.40am 
 
Thursday 6 November Year 11 exam preparation evening for students, parents and carers – timings 

tbc 
 
Thursday 20 November Flu immunisations (catch-up sessions) – Years 7 to 11 – throughout the 

morning 
 
Thursday 20 November Open evening for prospective sixth form students – 5 to 7pm 
 
Friday 28 November Occasional day – Academy closed to staff and students 
 
Thursday 11 December Year 7 Pantomime trip – timings tbc 
 
Friday 19 December Last day of term for staff and students – school finishes as normal at 3.20pm 
 
Monday 5 January 2026 Staff and students return to school at 8.40am 


